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 Bringing News of Richard & Judy Grout from Vyborg, Russia   

Serving with Hope International Missions since 1993 

Russian Lifeline № 204, Thanksgiving 2016 
Dear Friends and Loved Ones, 

This past month at the Vyborg Christian Center has been an exciting and blessed time!  We have so 

much to be thankful for in this season of Thanksgiving!   Following are photos to tell you more than we 

can tell you with words.  First—a blue, white, and peach wedding for Natasha and Aleksey Holmanskih, 

with Pastor Valera (our Director) officiating: 

 

 

ragrout@gmail.com 



 

Mailing ministries ladies -  

 

 

Tamara N. and  Anna V.  

Tamara is recovering from a light stroke. 

Anna has been healed from her cancer. 
              Marina Y. and Jenya A. 

Marina and Jenya both live east of  us, on the 

east side of St. Petersburg.  Both have other 

full-time jobs.  

 

Anna  B. lives in our Center and 

answers letters from prisoners. 

 

 

Antonina, our kitchen worker 

 Aleksey Glushkov, Manager of                 

the Christian Center 

 At this time we still have not received a decision from the Russian court that many are praying about.  

Please also continue to pray for all the people in the ministries of the Christian Center pictured in this 

prayer letter.  Thanks to all our faithful supporters and “Ropeholders” in prayer! 

All because of HIS Amazing Love and Grace, 

Richard & Judy Grout     Hope International Missions    www.feaministries.org    772-546-1113 


